Sag Harbor Union Free School District

200 Jermain Avenue, Sag Harbor, New York 11963-3549 Jeff Nichols, Superintendent of Schools

Phone: 631-725-5300 ext. 411 Email: jnichols@sagharborschools.org

January 24, 2023

Dear Sag Harbor Schools Community:

Yesterday the school district received a letter from the Acting Program Director of the Town of Southampton Community Preservation Fund listing several additional terms and conditions required by the Town of Southampton to move forward with a \$6,000,000 contribution towards the acquisition of the Marsden Street lots. The additional conditions relate to playing surfaces, community use of the fields, lighting, timing of the CPF contribution, and other matters.

Several of these items will be addressed at tomorrow's community forum, scheduled to take place from 6:30 to 8:00 pm in the Pierson library. Residents unable to attend the meeting can access the forum using the Zoom link below.

https://E2CCB-GST.zoom.us/j/94265025747?pwd=WVd4dmZiRkR6WEZ2eTFEa1gwUnZTdz09

In addition to topics included in yesterday's letter, the meeting will address:

- A review of 100% natural grass and 91% natural grass surfaces
- A review of bathroom and comfort station designs
- Parking surface and related lighting considerations

Following the informational presentations, there will be an opportunity for meeting participants to ask questions.

Sincerely,

Jeff Nichols

Superintendent of Schools